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Introducing Jeff and Connie Doughty! 
Jeff and Connie Doughty, long time residents of the Eastern Shore,  
have been living at Seaview almost 2 years.  Jeff owned a store in 
Melfa on Lankford Highway (Rt. 13) where he was famous for his 
pork sausage… Doughty Dogs.  Connie worked at the Accomack 
County Schools for 34 years till retiring from Nandua Middle 
School in September 2022.   But, retirement doesn’t slow them 
down one bit!  They walk at least 5 miles a day:  five miles is twice 
the entire loop around Seaview, including every street.  They ride 
their bikes, they and their grandchildren fish off the Community 
Dock, they are expert gardeners and fabulous people!   Welcome, 
Connie and Jeff! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seaview Moves Forward with Caretaker, David 
Smullin:  After a very difficult couple of years, Seaview is on 

the rebound to becoming a Premier Community!  David Smullin is 
not only the Captain of our boat, but keeps the lawns and entry 



looking beautiful.  The grass is cut at four inches 25’ out from each 
side of the road and the interior of undeveloped lots is bush-
hogged to keep the grass under 12”.  Overall, it looks really good.  
He has also been clearing the trees which were overtaking the 
right-of-ways, not only visually, but the root systems were a 
hazzard to our pavement.  It’s a tremendous amount of work but 
the results are a very open and neat road. The photos show how 
much work is involved and the finished results on High Street.    
On the Community Dock, he built steps with a railing down to the 
boat loading platform.  The Dock still needs repairs but our 
Caretaker has it under control.  We really are fortunate to have 
David, who is so capable, industrious, and helpful. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Wishing Everyone a Healthy and Happy  

New Year! 
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